
From: Grittner, Paul V - DNR 
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 1:05 PM 
To: Rick Frieseke 
Cc: Trent Ott 
Subject: Soil Exemption Approval Request - BRRTS # 02-41-544080 
 
Subject:  Soil Exemption Approval Request for the SoNa Property  

  6633-6639 W. National Avenue, West Allis, WI  
  DNR BRRTS Activity #: 02-41-544080; FID #: 341117040  

 
Rick,  
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) is in the process of reviewing “Soil Exemption 
Approval Request for the SoNa Property” submitted for the 700 Series Properties (Parcel 705) site. The 
DNR requests that the following information be provided to support this request. 
 

1) An estimate as to the amount of non-exempt, non-soil, solid waste within the 
stockpile.  Describe how much waste material can be observed at the surface of the pile and 
what was observed in soil samples or cores obtained from the pile.    
 

2) Recent watertable elevation data from the R&R Quarry site.  Also provide an estimate of the 
elevation that the material will be placed at R&R Quarry to confirm adequate separation 
between the contaminated soil and the watertable.  

 
3) As stated in the August 17, 2020, letter sent by the DNR, the requirement to evaluate emerging 

contaminants, including PFAS, applies to all sites that have not received a final case closure 
letter, regardless of the review stage. Our review of the site file information finds that the site 
investigation work plan(s) and site investigation report(s) submitted for this site did not include 
an evaluation of emerging contaminants, including PFAS. Therefore, an evaluation of emerging 
contaminants consistent with Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07 must be provided for this site.  This 
assessment should be completed before contaminated soil is removed from the site to ensure 
that it has been properly characterized.  

 
4) An assessment as to whether soil in the stockpile includes VOC-impacted soil identified at 

sample locations E1, EX3, EX8, SP-19, SP-22, SP-24, and GP-25.  These sample locations appear 
to be located within or near cut areas.   
 

5) The correct fee for the request is $2000.  Fees are assessed for each site where contaminated 
material is excavated or managed.  The remaining $1000 will need to be submitted before a 
determination can be provided.   
 

The DNR will review the information provided to determine if any further information will be needed.  
 
We are committed to service excellence.  
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.  
   
Paul Grittner 

Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey
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